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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
President Report

******************************
Greetings Fellows,

Wow, what a busy fortnight!  The conference last week in Canberra was fantastic. We started with a visit to Parliament House on Thursday and sat in on “question time” and saw PM John Howard and Kim Beasley go toe to toe on the Senator Lightfoot incident. We then had a short break and attended a lively St. Patrick’s night dinner at the Canberra Club. On Friday, Sue & I visited the War Memorial, something that we had not done for many years. 

On Friday evening the opening dinner of the conference was held at the Conference Centre which culminated in a presentation by the outgoing GSE Team from Indiana.

Saturday morning started with a flag ceremony by the Australian Federation Guard – outstanding.

The guest speakers were exceptionally interesting, especially Dr. Alan Gale, a most remarkable humanitarian.  The Saturday session of the conference intelligently closed at 1.30pm. to allow everyone to catch their breath before the Black Tie Ball in the evening which was held in the Great Hall at Parliament House. There was a full house of 640 attendees and considering the number of people there the evening went off extremely well. 

Sunday morning began with an Ecumenical service conducted by the Rev. Keith Sanders and a “Reflections” session to remember those Rotarians who have recently passed away.  The morning once again presented us with some wonderful guest speakers.

The Conference was MC’d by an equally talented man in the name of Wayne Erickson. Wayne kept the conference rolling and entertained us with some comical stories from his experiences as a 1st grade Rugby union referee.  Congratulations go to the Burwood Club for hosting a wonderful conference and to our own Ted Ingall for acting as Conference Chairman. Ted did a fantastic job and continued to 
make sure that all went well for our attendees right throughout the conference. Thanks again, Ted.

After a moving talk at the conference from PP Paul Sarks regarding the Polio Plus campaign we have made a donation of $1000 to this wonderful program. As you may be aware the Federal government matches dollar for dollar so we have effectively created a $2000 dollar donation to the program which will go a long way to eradicating this disease in the not too distant future.

On Monday night I attended the farewell dinner for the incoming GSE Team. An emotional but great night. Thanks go to the Rotarians and their families who hosted the team for the last two days in Australia, Eric & Pauline Khu, Penny & Graham True, Peter & Marley Harries and Bradley & Cheryl Ayres. A special thank you to Bradley Ayres who did an outstanding job making sure that our guests were well catered for.

Our guest, Team Leader, Hugh Baker III was a wonderful man, full of enthusiasm and a great ambassador for his country and for Rotary.

Last weeks meeting saw us visit the Children’s Hospital at Westmead and visit the Rotary Wing. We were told what a huge part this has played in the recovery of children who are being treated there. I will be talking more to you about how our Club can assist more in the coming weeks.

That’s all for now,

LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,

President Keith.
This Week’s Guest Speaker

******************************
Helen Griffiths

CEO Cystic Fibrosis NSW

Congratulations

******************************
Birthdays

1/04/2005
Peter Van Der Sleesen

Anniversaries

NIL
Report on Wed. 16th March

Guest Speaker
******************************
Peter Foss introduced Malcolm Little OAM, who spoke to the Club about the history of St. John Ambulance and its operations in Australia. Malcolm is the President of the NSW Western Division of the St. John Ambulance and was accompanied by one of his long serving volunteers, Tony. The St John Ambulance was started in Jerusalem during the crusades of 1099. In 1113 it was recognised as an order until 1291 when the order was ousted from Jerusalem by the Saracens. The order reformed in Cyprus and then Rhodes in 1523. In 1530 the order reformed in Malta until 1798 when Napoleon ousted the order. St John Ambulance was revived in England in the 1800’s and received its constitution in 1875. In 1888 the order received a charter as an Order of Chivalry and set up a number of branches, including an Ophthalmic Branch in Jerusalem. 
In Australia, an eye screening service was begun at Dubbo. The Training Branch of the Service conducts first aid training courses. The Community Care Branch provides Primary School first aide courses and other community services such as Aged Care visitors. The Operations Branch provides volunteers for Public duties. Tony gave the Club a demonstration of the Defibrillator used by the volunteers. Bala thanked both Malcolm and Tony on behalf of the Club.

Report on Wed. 23rd March 

Visit to Westmead Hosp.

******************************
Approximately twelve Club Members attended the transfer meeting to Westmead Children’s Hospital last Wednesday. Dinner was held in the Bear Brasserie and an inspection of the Rotary sponsored Butterfly Effect in the Rotary Ward Block preceded dinner. Our hosts on the evening were Dr. David Bennett from the Adolescent Ward, Rose Lynn, the community arts manager, Morag Sutton, a volunteer guide and Dr. Maria Teresa Belleza. 
Our hosts outlined the success of the butterfly effect and gave us an insight into future community projects at the Hospital that need the support of Rotary and the community generally.
Report on Meriden School Dance

******************************
Director Kevin Beltrame had help from his partner, Karen, on Friday 18th March 2005 at the Meriden School Dance. The BBQ was operated by Arjun Jeganathan, Angelo Franco and Karen Catalano; while Kevin Beltrame, Richard Horwood, Tony Lanzafame and Roy Smidt did Chaperone patrols. The event went well with the dance ending at 10:30pm. 

Last Meeting’s Announcements

******************************
From President Keith Byrn:-

· Reminder of Reflections session at the conference on Sunday morning for recently deceased Rotarians, John Taylor will be remembered from Strathfield.
· Commitment sheet for Strathfield Youth Awards on 13th April
· President Keith was disappointed at the response from the Club for the Bicentennial Park Picnic day on 27th February. Only he and Sue attended.
From Director Kevin Beltrame: -

· Reminder of Meriden School Dance on Friday 18th March.

From Director Bradley Ayres: -

· The GSE team will be at the Concord Rotary Meeting on Monday 21st March. Any members wishing to attend to contact Bradley.
· The Northcott Society is holding a Rugby League lunch on Thursday 31st March.

From Richard Horwood: -

· Reminder of transfer meeting to Westmead Hospital on Wed. 23rd March.
From Ted Ingall: -

· Reminder of details for the Canberra conference.
From Kevin Freund: -

· The motor Neurone Society is holding a march to Parliament House on Sat. 2nd April. Club to operate a BBQ in Hyde Park 11:00am to 12 md for 250 people.
· Kevin and PP Keith Stockall attended a night at the Parade Theatre on Tues., 15th March 2005 at the invitation from Mr. Wardana, Consul General of The Republic of Indonesia.
From Euan Watson: -

· Thank you to volunteers who helped to distribute fliers to bike shops for Bike the Park.  Distribution is continuing.


Raffle

The raffle raised $200.00.

1st prize Ray Wilson-

-Bottle of wine
2nd prize Ted Ingall 

-Set of Glasses
3rd prize Roger Vince-

-Dinner next meeting
Statistics 
· $98 raised by the Sergeant.

· 22 apologies

· 3 non apologies

Coming Events

******************************
Bike the Park
(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride) [image: image3.png]



Sunday 1st May 2005. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.
District Assembly

For the Incoming Board on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School.
Trivia Night
Fri. 12th August at Meriden School. Organised by Brian Hennell 

Club Xmas Party 2005
Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.

Next Rotary Meeting

******************************
6th April 2005
Kelly Baker & Noel Noble

ParaQuad NSW

Future Club Meetings
******************************
13th April 2005
Strathfield Youth Awards

Partners night, 6:30pm for 7:00pm
20 April 2005
Rod Barr

"Youth in Search"

27 April 2005
Dr Mick Campion

"Australian response to Tsunami Disaster”
29th June 2005
CLUB CHANGEOVER
27th July 2005
2005/2006 DG’s visit at the Golf Club. Partners Night. 6:30pm for 7:00pm

24th August 2005
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. Rotary Information Night 
Humour from Our Members

********************************
To Be 10 Again

From Steve Taylor
A man was sitting on the edge of the bed, observing his wife turning back and forth, looking at herself in the mirror.

Since her birthday was not far off he asked what she'd like to have her Birthday. 

I'd like to be ten again, she replied, still looking in the mirror.

On the morning of her Birthday, he arose early, made her a nice big bowl of Lucky Charms, and then took her to the theme park. What a day! He put her on every ride in the park; the Death Slide, the Wall of Fear, the Screaming Monster Roller Coaster, everything there was. Five hours later they staggered out of the theme park. Her head was reeling and her stomach felt upside down.

He then took her to a McDonald's where he ordered her a Happy Meal with extra fries and a chocolate shake. Then it was off to a movie, popcorn, a soda pop, and her favorite candy, M&M's.

What a fabulous adventure! Finally she wobbled home with her husband and collapsed into bed exhausted. He leaned over his wife with a big smile and lovingly asked, 

"Well Dear, what was it like being ten again?"
Her eyes slowly opened and her expression suddenly changed. "I meant my dress size, you dummy **!"

The moral of the story: Even when a man is listening, he is gonna get it wrong.

In Need of Welfare??

From Steve Taylor
The following are all replies that Dallas women have written on Child Support Agency forms in the section for listing father's details. Or putting it another way... Who's your Daddy! 
These are genuine excerpts from the forms. 

1. Regarding the identity of the father of my twins, child ‘A’ was fathered by Jim Munson. I am unsure as to the identity of the father of child ‘B’, but I believe that he was conceived on the same night. 

2. I am unsure as to the identity of the father of my child as I was being sick out of a window when taken unexpectedly from behind. I can provide you with a list of names of men that I think were at the party if this helps. 

3. I do not know the name of the father of my little girl. She was conceived at a party at 3600 Grand Avenue where I had unprotected sex with a man I met that night. I do remember that the sex was so good that I fainted. If you do manage to track down the father, can you send me his phone number?  Thanks. 

4. I don't know the identity of the father of my daughter. He drives a BMW that now has a hole made by my stiletto in one of the door panels. Perhaps you can contact BMW service stations in this area and see if he's had it replaced. 

5. I have never had sex with a man. I am still a Virginian. I am awaiting a letter from the Pope confirming that my son's conception was immaculate and that he is Christ risen again. 

6. I cannot tell you the name of child A's dad as he informs me that to do so would blow his cover and that would have cataclysmic implications for the economy. I am torn between doing right by you and right by the country. Please advise. 

7. I do not know who the father of my child was as all blacks look the same to me. 

8. Peter Smith is the father of child ‘A’. If you do catch up with him, can you ask him what he did with my AC/DC CDs? Child ‘B’ who was also borned at the same time.... well I don't have a clue. 

9. From the dates it seems that my daughter was conceived at Disney World; maybe it really is the Magic Kingdom. 

10. So much about that night is a blur. The only thing that I remember for sure is Delia Smith did a program about eggs earlier in the evening. If I'd have stayed in and watched more TV rather than going to the party at 146 Miller Drive, mine might have remained unfertilized. 

Yep, you guessed it right. You are all paying taxes to support these dim bulbs

For Lexophiles

From Roger Vince
1. A bicycle can't stand alone because it is two-tired.
2. What's the definition of a will? (It's a dead giveaway).
3. Time flies like an arrow. Fruit flies like a banana.
4. A backward poet writes inverse.
5. In democracy it's your vote that counts; In feudalism, it's your count that votes.
6. A chicken crossing the road is poultry in motion.
7. If you don't pay your exorcist you get repossessed.
8. With her marriage she got a new name and a dress.
9. Show me a piano falling down a mine shaft and I'll show you A-flat minor.
10. When a clock is hungry it goes back four seconds.
11. The man who fell into an upholstery machine is fully recovered.
12. A grenade thrown into a kitchen in France would result in Linoleum Blownapart.
13. You feel stuck with your debt if you can't budge it.
14. Local Area Network in Australia: the LAN down under.
15. He often broke into song because he couldn't find the key.
16. Every calendar's days are numbered.
17. A lot of money is tainted. 'Taint yours and 'taint mine.
18. A boiled egg in the morning is hard to beat.
19. He had a photographic memory which was never developed.
20. A plateau is a high form of flattery.
21. The short fortuneteller who escaped from prison was a small medium at large.
22. Those who get too big for their britches will be exposed in the end.
23. When you've seen one shopping centre you've seen a mall.
24. Those who jump off a Paris bridge are in Seine.
25. When an actress saw her first strands of grey hair she thought she'd dye.
26. Bakers trade bread recipes on a knead to know basis.
27. Santa's helpers are subordinate clauses.
28. Acupuncture is a jab well done.
29. Marathon runners with bad footwear suffer the agony of defeat. 
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